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RESTON FELLOWSHIP FOUNDATION RECEIVES MOBIL FOUNDATION GIFT










RESTON, VA. - November 30 - Reston Land Corporation
Executive Vice President Thomas J. D'Alesandro IV this week

presented a Mobil Foundation check for $1,000 to the Board
of Fellowship Square Foundation, Inc. (FSFI) which is

preparing for their thirtieth anniversary in 1990.





Present owner and operator of five Fellowship Houses for

independent living in Restart, Woodbridge, VA. and Upper
Marlboro, MD., FSFI was created by the Lutheran Laymen's
Fellowship in 1960 as a non-profit organization for the

special purpose of providing adequate housing for low to
moderate income elderly.





Spearheaded by the tireless and inspired leadership of Dr.
John A. Sherzer (now over 80 and still at his desk each

day), FSFI built its first Restart Fellowship House at Lake
Anne Village in 1972. Since then, they have built two more

elderly high rise facilities adjacent to Hunters Woods and
Tall Oaks Village Centers.
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Opened a year ago, the Tall Oaks Fellowship House is the

first Home for Adults sponsored by FSFI that gives
additional assistance to the elderly and handicapped who are
unable to continue to live independently.

At the ceremony, FSFI President, Dr. C. David Hartmann, and

Executive Director Leo E. Berger presented D'Alesandro with

a Certificate of Appreciation for the many years that Mobil

has contributed to this group which has helped fulfill

Reston's unique goal of providing housing for incomes and

ages of all levels.

They also presented D'Alesandro with a recently published
book (by Reston's Red Brick Press) - A MISSION TO SERVE - an

autobiography of Dr. Scherzer's eight decades of dedication

to helping the elderly and less fortunate - written by Red

Brick Publisher Jack Erickson.

Hartmann told D'Alesandro that FSFI is now waiting for

Reston Land Corporation's plans for the fifth, and final,

village center (North Point) so they can start designing
Reston's fourth Fellowship House. RLC is expected to break

ground for North Point Village Center in 1991.
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